PIMMIT HILLS CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

Our November meeting will be held at 8:00 PM, November 11, at the Dunn Loring School. All residents of Pimmit Hills are invited to attend.

"Redistricting Fairfax County: What it means to Pimmit Hills"
This topic will be discussed by Mrs. Louise Palmer, who is a well-informed and interesting speaker. Here's your chance to learn what redistricting is all about and what stake residents of Pimmit Hills have in the outcome. The final dicision on redistricting will determine to what extent our interests will be represented on the Board of Supervisors and on the School Board. Mrs. Palmer will explain why and how the county is being redistricted, what alternative plans are being considered, and how the final plan may effect us for many years to come.

T	ME	AGENDA
3	min.	Minutes of previous meeting Committee Reports
10	min.	District Representatives
5	min.	Roads
5	min.	Schools
	min.	Citizenship and Public Affairs
	min.	Housing and Gardening
	min.	Social and Recreation
		Unfinished Business
5	min.	Vote to amend Article VII (b) of the Constitution and Section 12 (b) of the by-laws by striking out "one week" and substituting "two days" in each of the above paragraphs.
5	min.	Other unfinished business
		New Business
40	min.	Guest Speaker - Mrs. Louise Palmer
10) PM	Adjournment

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Association dues of \$2.50 per household are now due. If you have not paid your dues, you may do so at the meeting or by mailing a check to Mrs. Mary Ann Kunkel, 407 Leonard Road.

Have you received your copy of the Pimmit Hills Community Guide?

If not, you may obtain a copy from the secretary at the meeting Tuesday.

Directions to Durn Loring School: As you leave Pimmit Drive or Lisle Avenue, turn right on Highway 7. Turn left at Amoco Station (Durn Loring Road). Follow Durn Loring Road for about $1\frac{1}{2}$ miles. School is on right hand side of road.

REMEMBER, THIS MEETING IS ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 11, 1952 AT 8 PM

DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVES NEWSLETTER

November, 1952

Your District Representatives have voted to resume publication of a Pimmit Hills Newsletter to keep residents of Pimmit Hills up-to-date on community affairs. We hope that this newsletter will be distributed around the middle of each month. Our goal is to let residents know what the Citizens Association is doing, and the background of some of the topics that will be discussed at the next meeting.

JOES WELL-DONE DEPT: Thanks to the efforts of Pat Healy and his Roads Committee, Pimmit Drive and Cherri Drive have been resurfaced.

Street signs have now been erected throughout Pimmit Hills by Mr. Offut of the O. & R. Construction Co. who offered to purchase and install the signs following a meeting with the Executive Committee of the Association.

The School Committee, headed by Mrs. Ruthellyn McCormick, has recently completed a survey of Pimmit Hills to determine the number of present and future school children. Result: In 473 occupied houses (all in the old section) a total of 770 children through age 16 were counted:

THE SCHOOL SITUATION GROWS BRIGHTER - - Mr. Woodson, Superintendent of Schools in Fairfax County, has invited Mrs. McCormick, chairman of the School Committee, and officers of local PTA groups to meet with him on November 19 to discuss the school problems facing residents of Pimmit Hills next year. Incidentally, 5,000 residents of Fairfax County, including two-thirds of the registered voters from Pimmit Hills signed the petition requesting a school bond referendum to finance new schools. The vote will probably be held in January.

WE GOT OUT THE VOTE - - We now have 279 registered voters in Pimmit Hills. The Citizenship and Public Affairs Committee headed by Mrs. Claude Lehman deserves credit for this fine record.

IN THE WORKS: Maggie Gresham, chairman of the Social and Recreation Committee announces that a Community Dance has been planned for December 13. It will be held at the McLean Firehouse beginning at 9 p.m. Better line up your baby sitter today: Tickets are \$2.50 a couple. Incidentally, Maggie still needs volunteers to sell tickets on Pimmit Drive from Leesburg Pike to Paxton Road, Anderson Road and Cherri Drive and also in the new section.

Be sure and call her at JE 2-6263 if you can help, and you can!

LONG LIVE PIMMIT HILL-ers, WE HOPE: The Association has requested the State Highway Department to take immediate steps to reduce the traffic hazard at the intersection of Lisle Avenue and Leesburg Pike. While they're at it, we hope they'll do something about the Pimmit Drive intersection too.

ANOTHER RATH A WEEK ? - Water and Sower rates for Piwmit Hills are being studied by the State Corporation Commission. Bob Dunne on Cherri Drive started the ball rolling by asking the Commission to review the present rates of the Pimmet Service Corporation. Officers of the Association have asked the Commission to keep them informed of developments. Let's hope the investigation will mean lower and not higher rates.

A CONTEST - - Prizes will be given for the most attractive exterior Christmas decorations in Pimmit Hills. The Housing and Cardening Committee, headed by June Henry, will make the awards. It's not too early to begin planning right now for your display.

HIGHER EDUCATION DEPT.: Those at the Armistice Day Citizens Association meeting can tell you what an excellent talk Mrs. Louise Palmer of Annandale gave on the proposed magisterial re-districting of Fairfax County. Far from a dull subject, the audience sat glued to their chairs during her explanations, and asked many questions when she finished. It can't be stressed enough how important this event is to our future here in Pimmit Hills. With our anticipated population, it is not at all beyond the realm of possibility that a school board member or even a County Supervisor might come from our ranks.

THE "DR'S" STAND READY! Your District Representative is what the name implies, your representative to the DR Council, the Executive Committee, the county or the state government or even the Veterans Administration. Ask him questions that are bothering you when he calls, or call on him yourself! He will help you in any way he can. But he can't do this unless you make your wants and ideas known.

Here is the latest list of District Representatives:

James Edmundson, 114 Pimmit Dr., FA 2205; Jack Barnes, 311 Pimmit Dr., JE 3-0729; J. R. McDonald, 412 Pimmit Dr., JE 3-3876; Hugh Gresham, 1912 Patterson Drive, JE 2-6263; Jim Bond, 1914 Howard Court, JE 2-5381; Metro Shatternich, 210 Paxton Rd., JE 2-1072; Elihu Estes, 2011 Griffith Rd., NA 8250 (office); Charles Black, 1935 Storm Dr., JE 2-8635; Thomas Gordon, 1923 Hileman Rd., JE 2-4893; James C. D. Brown, 1931 Hillside Dr., JE 3-3115; Jane Smith, 1918 Hillside Dr., JE 3-1586; Daniel H. Kunkel, 407 Leonard Road; Charles Prescott, 306 Arch Dr., JE 2-5676; Mrs. George Sanders, 202 Lisle Ave., C. A. Navin, 1919 Anderson; William Blakemore, 319 Fisher Dr., FA 3778 (office); and Mrs. Wirth, 2304 Nordlie Place.

ABOUT CAR POOLS: Mrs. Charles Prescott, 306 Arch Dr., is taking over the organization of car pools. She may be reached at JE 2-5676

THE PHONE SITUATION: Latest information on the phone situation is that Sections 1 through 5 will have phones (all who want them) by late winter. At this time those with four-party service may change to two-party service if they wish. Section 6 phones are scheduled for spring.

NEEDED: ONE TYPIST --- The Executive Committee would very much like to have the names of those the could volunteer to do occasional typing for the Association. If you can help us, drop a postcard to or call Ben Shimberg, 302 Pimmit Drive, JE 2-6711.

TE.R THIS OUT .. ND MAIL IT TOD .. Y!

If you haven't paid your dues for 1952-53, please do so now. We need the support of all residents if we are to do an effective job. The dues are \$2.50 per bousehold. Send your check to Mrs. Mary Ann Kunkel, 407 Leonard Drive, Falls Church, Va.

APPLICATION BLANK

Your Name: Wife's Name: Address Phone:

Special Committee interests.